## TABERNACLE REVIEW WEEK

## TO DO AS THE CHILDREN ARRIVE:

- 1. Greet the children.
- 2. Take the attendance.
- 3. Listen to previous week's memory verse.
- 4. Children put money in missions bank.

## PRESESSION ACTIVITY:

**OPENING SONGS:** (5 minutes)

Sing 2 or 3 songs from Tabernacle 1&2.

PRAYER TIME: (5 minutes)

Take time to ask children for please & thank you prayers. Encourage them to pray for the requests mentioned.

MEMORY VERSE REVIEW: (10 minutes)

Review the memory verse from Tabernacle lessons 1&2, using the activity of your choice.

SONG: (2 minutes)

MISSIONARY STORY: (8 minutes)

SONG: (2 minutes)

BIBLE LEARNING GAME: "An Offering for Sin" (10 minutes)

Have children sit in a circle. Give one child a beanbag. Pass it around the circle as the children sing together (to the tune of "Deep and Wide"):

"You and me, you and me, Jesus died on the cross for you and me. You and me, you and me, Jesus died on the cross for you and me."

At the end of the song, whoever is holding the beanbag names something that is sin. That child walks to the center of the circle and pretends to lay down an offering on an altar.

Then say, "In the time of Moses, the people brought an offering to the Tabernacle so they could have their sins forgiven. But this was all a picture of Jesus. So we don't make sacrifices anymore because of what Jesus did to save sinners like us from our sin.

Jesus died on the cross. (Children form a cross with their pointer fingers.) And He came back to life again. (Children move their hands upward with palms face up.) Jesus was the Greatest Sacrifice. Only His blood has the power to take away your sin so you can be forgiven and have a wonderful relationship with God."

Repeat as time allows.

BIBLE LESSON REVIEW GAME #1: Let's Make a Deal (5 minutes) – Cut out the attached visuals. Put the number cards into one paper lunch bag. Put the message cards into a second paper lunch bag. Divide the children into two teams. If a child answers correctly, they will take out one of the number cards to see how many points they earned for their team. Then they will have a choice as to whether they'd like to "Make a deal" and draw a message card. The deal could increase or decrease their points. Repeat this for each team for as long as time allows.

- 1. What did Moses tell the people of Israel that God wanted them to do at the beginning of our story? (Bring an offering)
- 2. Why did God want the people to bring an offering? (To use to build the Tabernacle)
- 3. Multiple Choice: Why did God want the people to build a Tabernacle? A.) He was bored and thought it would be a good idea to give this job to the people. B.) He was lonely and needed to be near the people. C.) He loved His people and wanted to make a way for them to meet with Him. (C. He loved His people and wanted to make a way for them to meet with Him.)
- True/False The people did not want to bring their offerings to build the Tabernacle. (False. They brought what they had right away.)
- 5. True/False The people brought more than the builders needed to build the Tabernacle and had to be told to stop. (True)
- 6. How did the people get all those nice, expensive things they would use to build the Tabernacle? (From the Egyptians right before they left Egypt)

BIBLE LESSON REVIEW GAME #2: Beanbag Toss (5 minutes) – Things you'll need: beanbag and a small rope or string. First, tie the ends of the rope to make a circle. Divide the children into two teams. If a child answers correctly, they will earn 100 points for their team. Then they will try to throw the beanbag into the circle. If they succeed, they will earn an additional 100 points. Repeat this for each team for as long as time allows.

- We learned that if you know Jesus as your Savior, YOU SHOULD BE WILLING TO GIVE WHAT YOU HAVE TO GOD. What is one way you can do that? (Examples related to things like how you spend your time and your money and how you use the things you're good at)
- What did the curtains around the Tabernacle remind the people of? (Their sin and how it separated them from God. They couldn't come to God on their own.)
- 3. What was the one way the people could go into the courtyard of the Tabernacle to have their sins forgiven? (By going through the gate or the door)
- 4. Who was the door a picture of? (Jesus)
- 5. True/False Just like the door is the only way into the Tabernacle, believing on Jesus as your Savior from sin is the only way you can be saved from your sin and have a wonderful relationship with God. (True)
- What did Jesus do to make the only way sinners like you and me can be saved from our sin? (He died on the cross to take our punishment then came back to life three days later.)

BIBLE LESSON REVIEW GAME #3: Which Hand Is It In? (5 minutes) – Divide the group into two teams. If a child answers correctly, they will earn 100 points for their team. Then they will try to guess which hand you are hiding a coin or small object in. If they guess correctly, they will earn an additional 100 points. Repeat this for each team for as long as time allows.

1. Multiple choice: After the Tabernacle was built, what did God tell the people to

- do because of their sins? A.) Build a golden calf B.) Bring a sacrifice to God to have their sins forgiven C.) Just tell God they were really sorry (B. Bring a sacrifice to God to have their sins forgiven.)
- True/False When the people offered a sacrifice, it didn't matter if the animal was sick or hurt. (False. The animal couldn't have anything wrong with it.
- 3. It was very important they obeyed this rule because the animal was a picture of Whom? (Jesus)
- Inside the Tabernacle was a room called the Holy Place. Name one thing the Priest would have seen when he went inside. (Lampstand, Table of Showbread, Altar of Incense)
- 5. Inside the Most Holy Place or Holy of Holies was the Ark of the Covenant and the Mercy Seat. Why was this the most special part of the Tabernacle? (The Mercy Seat was where God would come to be near His people.)
- 6. True/False God still commands us to go to a Tabernacle and have a High Priest offer sacrifices to Him and pray for us. (False. When Jesus died on the cross and came back to life again He made it possible for all who believe on Jesus as Savior to be near God and spend time with Him without needing a High Priest to do it for them.)
- 7. Multiple Choice: What special thing did God do to show that people could come to Him without a High Priest? <u>A.</u>) He put a rainbow in the sky. <u>B.</u>) He caused fire to come down from the sky. <u>C.</u>) When Jesus died on the cross, God tore the veil that separated the Holy Place from the Most Holy Place. C. When Jesus died on the cross, God tore the veil that separated the Holy Place from the Most Holy Place.

Song (3 minutes)

Closing Prayer (1 minute)

400 POINTS

300 POINTS

200 POINTS

100
POINTS

75
POINTS

ADD 50 points
to the next card

LOC REVIEW GAME "Let's Make a Deal" Used with permission from CEF of Maine. Page 1 **400**POINTS

300 POINTS

**200**POINTS

100 POINTS

75
POINTS

DEDUCT 50
points
from the next card

400 POINTS

300 POINTS

200 POINTS

LOC REVIEW GAME "Let's Make a Deal" Used with permission from CEF of Maine. Page 2

100 POINTS

75
POINTS

**DOUBLE** points

on the next card

400 POINTS

300 POINTS

200 POINTS

100
POINTS

75
POINTS

points
on the next card